
As Rotarians, we are by nature, a giving bunch. It’s 
why we are all drawn to each other, to get together to 
do good. So it felt extremely appropriate when Acting 
Chairman Past President Heman began the meeting 
(on time), and after warmly greeting all who were 
present, introduced our guest speaker Ms Gloria 
Leung, who among other duties is a founding member 
of Givers, a non-profit organisation in Hong 
Kong which devotes its time and resources to 

h e l p i n g t h o s e i n n e e d . 
In t roduc t ions made, PP 
H e m a n t h e n h e a r t i l y 

welcomed back PP Hubert who 
h a d j u s t r e t u r n e d f r o m 
Singapore. It seems that our 
HKIE Rotarians are all busy 
travelling these days, and PP 
Heman also announced that 
PP Henry was soon to depart 
Hong Kong for an exotic trip to 
Nairobi, and he was urged to 
be sure to share with us some 
of the wonderful photos from 
his experience upon his return.  !

Acting SAA PE William 
t h e n r e p o r t e d t h i s 
w e e k ’ s r e d b o x 
donations as HK$1,100, 
a n d h e t h a n k e d 
e v e r y o n e f o r t h e i r 
contributions. It was 
announced that there 
were no birthdays to 
celebrate this week. 
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A new Rotary year has just begun and already there are a number of activities 
planned for HKIE. Including: !

- On July 26th morning, Rtn. Kevin has arranged a joint participation in “Symposium 
on City Mining” organised by Hong Kong Polytechnic University. Those who are 
interested to join, please register directly with Rtn. Kevin. This event is considered 
part of the PPE initiatives. !
- On July 26th, 2014, Rotaract Club of HKCC will hold their installation ceremony at 
the West Kowloon Campus. The ceremony will start at 2:30PM. Those members who 
wish to join this event should register to Hon. Sec. Avis before July 19th. !
- RC of Makati North will hold their 42nd induction ceremony on Aug. 13th, 2014. Pres. 
Norman and spouse Isa will attend.  Any members who are interested to join the 
delegation, please sign up with Hon. Sec. Avis. !

- Next Week will also see our Rotaract Club of HKCC make a presentation to the 
mother club. 

THE LAST LAUGH

Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong 
Meeting Venue  : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 
Meeting Schedules : Every Wed.  1st week at 7:30 pm. Other weeks at 12:30 pm 
Website  : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/ 
Facebook  : https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast 

WHAT’S GOING ON

Old Butch!
John was in the fertilized egg business.  He had several hundred young layers 
(hens), called 'pullets,' and ten roosters to fertilize the eggs. !
He kept records, and any rooster not performing went into the soup pot and was re-
placed.  This took a lot of time, so he bought some tiny bells and attached them to 
his roosters.  Each bell had a different tone, so he could tell from a distance, which 
rooster was performing.  Now, he could sit on the porch and fill out an efficiency re-
port by just listening to the bells. !
John's favorite rooster, old Butch, was a very fine specimen, but this morning he no-
ticed old Butch's bell hadn't rung at all!  When he went to investigate, he saw the 
other roosters were busy chasing pullets, bells-a-ringing, but the pullets, hearing the 
roosters coming, could run for cover. !
To John's amazement, old Butch had his 
bell in his beak, so it couldn't ring. He'd 
sneak up on a pullet, do his job and walk 
on to the next one.  John was so proud 
of old Butch, he entered him in the Ren-
frew County Fair and he became an 
overnight sensation among the judges. !
The result was the judges not only 
awarded old Butch the No Bell Piece 
Prize, but they also awarded him the 
Pulletsurprise as well. !
Clearly old Butch was an Obama in the making.  Who else but a politician could fig-
ure out how to win two of the most highly coveted awards on our planet by being the 
best at sneaking up on the populace and screwing them when they weren't paying 
attention.!!
Vote carefully this year and in 2012.  The bells are not always audible.!
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ROTARY CLUB OF HONG KONG ISLAND EAST AND HONG KONG COMMUNITY COLLEGE ROTARACT CLUB -
ZHAOQING TRIP !
During June 22 to 24, 2014 Directors William Wong and Kevin Leung led a team of 16 Rotaractor members from Hong 
Kong Community College to a school in Zhaoqing in China 
(��
,�	�,
��,���,������,�������) 
on a mission of goodwill and fun. The aim was to give our 
Rotaracters the chance to perform some service, and also 
spend time with the young students, teaching, interacting and 

playing with them. 

The trip was generously 
sponsored by President 
Jonathan, PP George 
and Director William who 
contributed HK$1,000.00 
each, and Rotarian Avis 
HK$992.00, with a total 
amount sponsored of 
3,992.00 ,plus the club sponsor amount of HK$5,000.00, with PP Hubert also 
sponsoring 82 reading and story books. 

The total expenses for this trip from our club came to HK$8,992.00, but we think all will agree that the good work done 
and the experience for students young and old was priceless. We thank all members for their support.

OUT & ABOUT

Rtn. John Yau, Rtn. Kevin Leung, Rtn. Freddie Wu, Rtn. Chris Kyme, PP Eddy Wong, PP Stephen Liu, PP Hubert Chan, Rtn. Peter Yeung & PP Andy Wong 
PE William Wong, Guest Speaker - Gloria Leung, Acting President - PP Heman Lam, Pres. Norman Lee, Rtn. Jason Chiu & PP Uncle John Kwok
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Our members have been busy, and it was announced that on July 11, 2014, 
DGN Eric, Pres. Norman and spouse Isa, PE William, Hon. Secretary Avis all 
attended the Asia Pacific Rotaract Regional Conference (APRRC) opening 
ceremony in Tsuen Wan Town Hall.  The APRRC was first initiated by District 
3450 10 years ago. This is the 11th event and hosted by District 3450.  RC of 
HK Island East has sponsored our Rotaractors to participate and a total of 30 
plus participants from the 3 Rotaract Clubs have attended. We are one of the 
biggest teams among all the clubs in the district. Congratulations on the 
good work! !
It was also announced that on July 12, 
2014, Pres. Norman had participated in 
the graduation ceremony of the Mary 

Wong Centre which is operated by the Heep Hong Society.  The centre is 
specially designed for children under six years old with special needs such as 
autism, slow mental development, or are physically handicapped, and it was 
truly amazing to see these children with special conditions show off their 
talents with singing, dancing and drama performances at the event.  !
PP Eddy then proceeded to the rostrum to introduce our guest speaker Ms 

Gloria Leung, who gave a well received 
presentation about Givers. How it was 
founded, how it works and what type of 
projects it undertakes, which was all in all extremely inspiring, and was followed 
by a series of questions from our interested members. After PP Heman wrapped 
up the presentation session, Rtn. Chris then thanked our speaker Ms Leung with 
and commented how heartwarming it was to see such an organisation of 
selfless individuals doing so much good work in Hong Kong.  !
Finally, Acting Chairman PP Heman then proposed a toast to RI coupled with 
Rotary Club of Hong Kong Island East. The meeting was adjourned exactly on 
time, and all participants were invited to gather for a group photo. 

Ms Gloria Leung. 
Gloria Leung is a successful entrepreneur, a top notch professional in Human 
Resources Management and an outstanding community leader.  Gloria is also a 
popular speaker and is always eagerly welcomed to participate in media 

interviews.  She hosted a radio program 
related to her profession with DJ William 
Lam at Metro radio broadcast .  !
Gloria never stops sharing her HR expertise and strongly believes that people 
are the most valuable asset of an organisation. She advocates people 
development through volunteerism, promotes equal employment opportunities 
and embraces mutual acceptance.  It’s her vision and mission to build a caring 
and harmonious community.  !
Gloria was honoured with the The 
Best Practice in Human Resources 

Management award, which was awarded by China Business Times.  
Some of her  current positions include : 

•   ExcelNet Total HR Solutions – Founder & CEO 
•   HR Network Limited – Founder & Executive Director  
•   MaxMedia International Limited – Managing Director 
•   The Outstanding Givers – Founder & President 
•   Lion Rock, Junior Chamber International – 2004 President 
•   Open University – Guest Lecturer

ANNOUNCEMENTS

SPOTLIGHT ON - GIVERS
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